
Request for Decision 
Denial of Public Hall Licence Appeal - Guy &
Michael Carpentier

 

Presented To: Hearing Committee

Presented: Wednesday, Sep 21,
2016

Report Date Wednesday, Aug 24,
2016

Type: Public Hearings 

Resolution
 THAT the City of Greater Sudbury upholds the denial of the
Business Licence for a Public Hall to MC Services, Guy and
Michael Carpentier, owners of 131 Regent Street, City of Greater
Sudbury. 

Background

The City of Greater Sudbury Business Licensing By-Law
2004-350, Part VI, requires all public halls with a seating
capacity of more than 100 people to obtain an annual business
licence with the municipality.

The subject property located at 131 Regent Street, City of
Greater Sudbury, was formerly a place of worship and had been
operated as such for many years.  Within the main building, apart
from the place of worship, was another room utilized as a hall.
 During the time that the facility was a place of worship, the hall
was not required to be licenced by the City of Greater Sudbury.  

The subject property, is zoned Institutional and as per the Zoning
By-Law a Public Hall would be permitted only if the property is operated by a Non-Profit or Charitable
Institution.  

Facts and Evidence Supporting the Licence Denial - Presented by Licensing Officer Teresa Labelle

An application was received from Mr. Guy CARPENTIER on February 10, 2015 at the City of Greater
Sudbury Compliance and Enforcement Division, requesting a Business Licence for a Public Hall with a
potential capacity of more than 100 persons in the name of MC Services, owners Guy and Michael
CARPENTIER.   

On February 13, 2015, the Department Approval was directed to By-Law Enforcement Officer Stephen
HOLT in order to assess the Zoning of the location.  The Zoning was confirmed as Institutional.

Officer Holt inspected the location of 131 Regent Street to determine if the location met the criteria required
to operate as a Public Hall under the City of Greater Sudbury Business Licensing By-Law 2004-235.  The
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inspection showed that the location did meet the physical requirements of the Business Licensing By-Law. 

However, in consultation with the Chief Building Official, Guido MAZZA, it was determined that in order to
obtain a Public Hall Licence the property must be owned and operated by a Non Profit or Charitable
Institution.  Since the subject property is not being operated by a Non Profit or Charitable Institution the
Department Approval for the Public Hall was denied.  

Part II, Section 2(17) of the City of Greater Sudbury Business Licencing By-Law 2004-350 prohibits a
Licence to be issued if the operation of the business is in violation of any City By-Law.  A Public Hall is a
non-permitted use for this location and issuance of the Licence would constitute a violation of the City of
Greater Zoning By-Law thus the application was denied.

On May 5, 2015 the Issuer of Licences Darlene Barker, sent the Letter of Denial to the registered property
owner via registered mail.   

On July 08, 2015 the Manager of Security and By-Law Services Mr. ADAIR, the Chief Building Official Mr.
MAZZA, Officer HOLT, and the Ward Councillor SIGNORETTI met with the applicant Mr. Guy CARPENTIER
to review challenges associated with the operation of a Public Hall as per Zoning.  At this meeting the
applicant was encouraged to investigate options for re-zoning so as to permit the operation of a public hall.
 That same day, the applicant submitted an appeal to the Hearing Committee.  In the interest of allowing the
applicant an opportunity to seek the assistance of the Planning Department in making an application for
re-zoning, this matter was  not immediately scheduled for a Hearing. 

The Issuer of Licences recommends that the denial of the Business Licence for a Public Hall be upheld by
the Committee and the applicant be directed again to submit an application for re-zoning.

Attachments:

1.  Business Licence Application with Departmental Approval Forms dated February 10, 2015
including;

a)    Completed Application Form

b)    By-Law Zoning Departmental Approval with zoning maps

c)    Sudbury District Health Unit Department Approval 

d)    Fire Services Department Approval

e)    Insurance Certificate 

f)     Acknowledgement of police record check

2.   Email from Jennifer DIMMEL, Licensing Officer at time of application February 10, 2015

3. Letter of Denial issued by Darlene BARKER, Issuer of Licences, Manager of Compliance and
Enforcement, dated May 05, 2015 

4.   Letter of Appeal from subject property owner, Guy CARPENTIER, dated July 08, 2015




































